MINUTES

CONNECTICUT AUTOMOTIVE GLASS WORK AND 

FLAT GLASS WORK BOARD

165 CAPITOL AVENUE

HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06106

SEPTEMBER 30, 2005
The Connecticut Automotive Glass Work and Flat Glass Work Examining Board held a regular Board Meeting on Friday, September 30, 2005 commencing at 9:41 a.m. in Room 126 of the State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106.

Board Members present:

Edward J. Fusco (Flat Glass Work Journeyperson)






Robert Steben (Auto/Flat Glass Work Contractor)





Carl Von Dassel (Auto/Flat Glass Work Contractor





John A. Wisniewski (Auto Glass Work Contractor)

Board Members not present:

Mary E. Grabowski (Public Member)





Kurt L. Muller (Auto Glass Work Contractor)
Board Vacancies:


Unlimited Auto Glass Work Journeyperson






Two (2) Public Members
Board Counsel:


Not Present

DCP Staff Present:


Robert M. Kuzmich, License and Applications 






Specialist






Anthony Santoro, Administrative Hearings






Attorney





France Lee, Paralegal Specialist 2
Others Present:


Charles Turiello, Diamond Triumph Autoglass





Glen Moses, Safelite Glass





Jim Napoli, Safelite Glass






Valerie Stolfi, Connecticut Glass Dealers






Association

Note:  The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division.  For information, call Director Richard M. Hurlburt, Director at (860) 713-6135.

1. CALL TO ORDER:

1. The Automotive Glass Work and Flat Glass Work Examining Board Meeting was called to order at 9:41a.m. by Chairman Edward J. Fusco.

2. REVIEW OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:

After a review of the minutes of the June 24, 2005 regular Board meeting by all members, the Board voted, unanimously, to approve the draft of the minutes as submitted.  (Von Dassel/Wisniewski)

3. COMMENTS OR CONCERNS OF ANY PERSON PRESENT TODAY:

A. Mr. Kuzmich stated to the Board that Mrs. Mary Grabowski communicated with him via an e-mail sent September 25, 2005 stating that she will not be able to attend today’s meeting.
4. OLD BUSINESS:

No items were discussed.
5. REVIEW OF CORRESPONDENCE:

A. Mr. Kuzmich distributed a copy of a letter to Mr. Douglas Howard, dated August 1, 2005, from Governor M. Jodi Rell acknowledging Mr. Howard’s resignation, as a public member, from the Automotive Glass Work and Flat Glass Work Examining Board.  The Board thanked Mr. Howard for his service.
6. NEW BUSINESS:
A. Mr. Jerry Padula, Legislative Liaison with the Department of Consumer Protection, regarding an introduction to the Department’s legislative process and an update on current activity.  Mr. Padula was unable to attend the meeting while in session due to a conflict in meeting schedules with the Office of the Commissioner.  Mr. Padula introduced himself and was able to speak with Board members briefly after the meeting adjourned.
B. Stipulations Containing Cease and Desist Order for the Boards consideration and approval.

1. In the Matter of John J. Cyr; Docket No. 05

2. In the Matter of Robert Muller; Docket No. 05
Mr. Santoro distributed copies of respondent’s statements, dated May 25, 2005, to the Board members for their review.  Mr. Santoro noted that both respondents are now properly licensed stating that Mr. Muller has an AG-2 license and Mr. Cyr has an AG-1 license.
Mr. Santoro explained that the agreements contain no civil penalties and that the respondents offered a credible written explanation of their situation which he distributed copies of to Board members for their review.  Mr. Santoro also noted that the respondents stated that if the Board believes they should be fined, they will pay what ever the Board stipulates.  Mr. Santoro agrees with the respondents and believes that no civil penalties should be assessed.
The Board voted, unanimously, to dismiss the charges.
7. OTHER BUSINESS:
A. Mr. Wisniewski gave the Board copies of an e-mail that he sent to Richard Hurlburt.  The e-mail states that PPG/LYNX is asking for extensive information from glass companies in this State in order for them to continue to do business with companies such as Allstate, State Farm, and Lynx.  Among the items asked for are the last four digits of the installer’s driver’s license and social security numbers.  They are not asking for their Connecticut Glazier License numbers.  He also noted that prior to this; these companies were asking for the installer’s complete driver’s license and Social Security numbers.  Mr. Wisniewski assumes that the Connecticut license numbers should be enough to verify the installer’s employment.
Mr. Wisniewski asked the Department to check either with their attorney(s) or ask the State Attorney’s Office if PPG/LYNX is allowed to do this.  Mr. Wisniewski states that in his opinion, his company is entering into a contract to furnish auto glass services with the above named companies and not their employers.  He would like to post an answer on the GLASSBYTES web site because this request is creating much discussion in the industry.

Mr. Glen Moses stated that this data base is privately owned, security is not guaranteed, and has many other flaws that he illustrated by example.  It was noted that is necessary for glass installers to enroll in this data base to get work by referral.  Mr. Fusco is on record that this type of action, in his opinion, is extortion by forcing installers to participate or not get work.  Mr. Steben noted that this company also requires e-mail addresses for all employees.  Mr. Fusco noted that employers and employees need to protect their privacy first, especially in a world where just about any information is easily available for anyone.  Mr. Moses noted that the National Glass Association (NGA) is quoted as having supported this action when, in fact, that is not an accurate statement.  NGA supported the process of certification but did not know enough about the entire process.
Mr. Wisniewski again asked Mr. Kuzmich to pursue an answer to this question with Mr. Hurlburt noting that there is an October 19th deadline approaching.
B. Mr. Moses noted his company has developed and auto glass training program to train individuals from scratch in this profession and asked the Board for advice on how to get approval of this course.  The course is offered in a mobile truck set up specifically for this purpose and is approximately 383 hours and six to nine weeks long in duration.  115 hours are actual classroom instruction and the remaining 268 hours are on the job training.  Mr. Moses stated that the course coordinates actual job invoices with specific areas of lecture and hands-on training.  He also noted that their student to teacher ratio is never higher than 1:5.  The course is currently available for in-house employees only but can be offered to the general public.  The Board stated that Mr. Moses should present his course curriculum to Mr. Bob Martin, Education Consultant, with the State Department of Education.  The Board believes based upon what was presented today, there will no “road blocks” from them provided that Safelite gets approval from Bob Martin’s office.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:24 a.m. 

NEXT MEETING DATE;
OCTOBER 28, 2005





STATE OFFICE BUILDING





165 CAPITOL AVENUE
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Respectfully Submitted,








Robert M. Kuzmich, R.A.








License and Applications Specialist
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